



Q ENGLISH - TIẾNG ANH CÔ QUỲNH

M: 0904.239.699

Fanpage: qenglishclub

PRACTICE TEST 3 (REVIEW UNIT 7,8,9)

I. PHONETICS

Choose the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from the other three in each question.

- | | | | |
|---------------------|-----------------|------------------|-------------------|
| 1. A. <u>cat</u> | B. <u>far</u> | C. <u>glass</u> | D. <u>watch</u> |
| 2. A. <u>theory</u> | B. <u>thick</u> | C. <u>though</u> | D. <u>thought</u> |
| 3. A. <u>beer</u> | B. <u>clear</u> | C. <u>near</u> | D. <u>bear</u> |

Choose the word which has a different stress pattern from the other three in each question.

- | | | | |
|----------------|--------------|--------------|-------------|
| 4. A. career | B. equipment | C. exhausted | D. marathon |
| 5. A. postcard | B. palace | C. elect | D. sporty |

II. VOCABULARY

Choose the word or phrase that best completes each sentence below.

6. Donald Trump was _____ to be the U.S president.
A. elect B. elective C. elected D. election
7. Little Minh was very _____ about the camping trip tomorrow.
A. excite B. excitement C. exciting D. excited
8. Lucy is a high _____ at school.
A. achieve B. achiever C. achieving D. achieved
9. My house is very _____ to the night market.
A. close B. closer C. closest D. closely
10. Hoa Binh has one of the _____ mineral springs in the north of Vietnam.
A. good B. better C. best D. well
11. My grandmother usually the gardening when she has free time.
A. plays B. does C. makes D. goes
12. My teacher often _____ the ice by using some games at the beginning of the lesson.
A. breaks B. buys C. melts D. gives
13. Can you _____ me a lift to school? My bicycle is broken.
A. pay B. tell C. take D. give
14. I bought a _____ of toothpaste when I went to the supermarket.
A. box B. bag C. tube D. can
15. My family went _____ in Finland last summer.
A. on vacation B. in vacation C. off vacation D. under vacation
16. Don't _____ a noise when you go to the hospital.
A. do B. bring C. jump D. make

Choose the word or phrase that is CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined part in each of the following sentences.

17. She has walked almost 1,000 steps today.
A. just B. over C. nearly D. fast
18. The Olympic Games are held every four years.
A. carried B. taken C. brought D. organized

Choose the word or phrase that is OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined part in each of the following sentences.

19. Although I have walked all day, I still feel energetic.
A. strong B. exhausted C. healthy D. bored
20. Jim is an intelligent and artistic student.

- A. stupid B. bad C. friendly D. careless

III. GRAMMAR

Choose the word or phrase that best completes each sentence below.

21. It was sunny, _____ I went to the beach for sunbathing.
A. and B. so C. but D. yet
22. My grandparents have worked as doctors _____ 40 years.
A. for B. since C. in D. on
23. How _____ does your new Samsung mobile phone cost?
A. long B. many C. much D. price
24. _____ I had little money, I got a bank loan to buy a new car.
A. Because B. Although C. As D. Since
25. What _____ since you came here?
A. have you done B. do you do C. did you do D. will you do
26. Alison got the second _____ score in my school.
A. highest B. higher C. higher D. highly
27. I am 10 years _____ than my brother.
A. old B. older C. oldest D. elder
28. Please _____ rubbish on the street!
A. don't throw B. don't throwing C. not throw D. not to throw
29. The train sometimes arrives _____ the station late.
A. by B. to C. at D. in
30. _____ colour do you prefer for your wedding dress? Pink or white?
A. What B. When C. How D. Which

Choose the underlined part that needs correcting in each sentence below.

31. The 2016 Summer Olympics was a major international multi-sports event celebrated in Rio de Janeiro, Brazil, from 5 August to 21 August 2016.
A. was B. multi-sports C. celebrated D. to
32. We invited a rock star to our talk show, but he didn't turn down.
A. invited B. to C. but D. turn down
33. My sister has achieved many prizes and awards in literature because of she is really talented.
A. achieved B. in C. because of D. talented
34. Pho is one of most popular specialties of Vietnam.
A. is B. of C. most popular D. specialties
35. Tug in war is a common game among Vietnamese children.
A. in B. is C. common D. among

IV. READING

Read the passage and decide whether the sentences are True (T) or False (F).

One of my favourite things to do in my free time is snow skiing, and I have recently started snowboarding as well. Fortunately, there are about five ski resorts near my hometown, so there are plenty of places to ski. In order to ski, you need some basic equipment including snow skis, ski poles, ski boots, goggles, and some warm ski clothing. I purchased my equipment last year after the season was over when everything was on sale. Recently, I've decided to take up snowboarding, but it's taking a little time to get the hang of it. Snowboarding is becoming more and more popular now that it is an Olympic event.

(Source: dailyesl.com)

	T	F
36. The writer does both snow skiing and snowboarding.		
37. The writer must travel far to reach the ski sites.		

38. The writer bought ski equipment at a lower price than usual.		
39. The writer has mastered snowboarding.		
40. More people are playing snowboarding today.		

Read the following passage and choose the option (A, B, C or D) that best answers each of the questions below.

PLACES FOR PARTIES

Jack is planning a birthday party with twenty stars from the worlds of sport, music and films. But Jack isn't famous - and the stars aren't real. He's planning a Party for 60 guests at Madame Tussauds, the famous waxworks museum. Jack says he's really excited about the party because Angelina Jolie is waiting for him there.

Sue and Olivia are planning a big family party at a famous landmark: the Tower of London. The **venue**-called the Pavilion- isn't inside the Tower: it's next to it. There's space for 200 guests to have dinner. One wall of the Pavilion has lots of windows and there are amazing views of the Tower at night.

(Source: Solutions elementary workbook)

41. Which of the following sentences is not true about Jack?
- A. He is a famous star.
 - B. He is a normal person.
 - C. He has 80 friends who are famous stars.
 - D. He is Angelina Jolie's relative.
42. Why does Jack hold his birthday party at Madame Tussauds?
- A. He wants to have the feeling of celebrating it with famous people.
 - B. He is more confident to be with unreal people.
 - C. He invites a large number of guests.
 - D. He wants Angelina Jolie to come.
43. How does Jack seem to feel now?
- A. anxious
 - B. pleased
 - C. stressed
 - D. eager
44. What does the word venue likely mean?
- A. place
 - B. position
 - C. gesture
 - D. sight
45. What is special about the Pavilion?
- A. It has a large number of windows.
 - B. It has the same structure as the Tower of London.
 - C. Its numerous windows look over the Tower of London.
 - D. It is inside the Tower of London.

V. WRITING

Choose the sentence (A, B, C or D) that is closest in meaning to the root sentence.

46. My father moved to this house when he was young.
- A. My father lived in this house when he was young.
 - B. My father has lived in this house since he was young.
 - C. My father gave me this house when he was young.
 - D. I have lived with my father since I was young.
47. What is your favourite kind of sport?
- A. What sport do you like best?
 - B. Do you like sport?
 - C. Is your favourite sport the same as mine?
 - D. Where do you like to play sport the most?
48. My brother is the best badminton player in my family.
- A. My brother plays badminton regularly.
 - B. My brother plays badminton very well.

- C. My brother plays badminton better than other people in my family.
D. No one in my family plays badminton worse than my brother.
49. Although it was stormy, I went to the library to borrow some books.
A. I went to the library to borrow some books because it was stormy.
B. I went to the library to borrow some books, so it was stormy.
C. I went to the library to borrow some books about storms.
D. Despite the stormy weather, I went to the library to borrow some books.
50. Hurry up, or you will be late for school.
A. You should hurry up to be late for school.
B. If you don't hurry up, you will be late for school.
C. Hurry up, so you will be late for school.
D. Hurry up, but you will be late for school.

_____ **The end** _____